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Hooker Oak School PTO
A Hands-On, Thematic Learning Community

Meeting Agenda October 18th, 2018
***Hooker Oak School Library 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm***

Meeting called to order at 6:03 p.m. by Heather Duggins
I.      Welcome and Introductions
PTO Members in Attendance: Heather Duggins, Amie Riesen, Rita Barron, Callie Bilinski, Rachael Dimon, Michelle Ahearn, Nicole Campbell, Sarah Eblin, Jen Parks, Sue Peterson

Classroom Reps: Megan Kurtz, Jennifer Edwards, Becca Hansen, Lindsey Sedar, Dena Hayes, Jennifer Edwards, Melissa Anders
Teachers/School Staff in Attendance:  Brian Holderman, Nicole (K), Maggie Ricketts (K)
Secretary: Amie Riesen
Parent/Guest: Lisa Snyder, Nicole Silva, Matthew Bentley, Betsy Amis
PTO Members Absent: Sesha Zinn-Ansorge, Melissa Rose, Nicole Phillips, Selena Littrell-Poon, Kelli French, Erim Celik, TC Argel

II.      Appreciations
Heather Duggins to all those coordinating the jog-a-thon
Brian to Michele Ahern for coordinating the Nature Center weekend workdays

Brian to Jen Parks and Sara Eblin for keeping everything on track for Peter Pan

Brian to PTO for mural on back wall

Callie Bilinski to all parents who volunteered to help at the jog-a-thon

Nicole Silva to all Kindergarten teachers for being patient, energetic, and wonderful teachers handling large classes with grace

Michele Ahern to all parents, students and Lowes volunteers and the tools/materials/supplies donated for the nature center work days

Maggie to Michele Ahern for the very well organized and coordinated effort

Brian to Erim Celik for finishing the office wains coting 
Callie Bilinski to Jen, Sarah, Brian for the play coordination – it’s an amazing opportunity for all students!

III.     Guest Participant - None
IV. Action Items

a. Approve September PTO Meeting Minutes- approved unanimously, send to Brian tonight for posting
V. Principal Report 
a. Chico board meeting- both Becki Golbert and Michelle Copper were recognized
b. Mary, custodian, is still out on medical leave, wishing her well and hoping for return in Dec

c. Shawn is doing well with weekly leadership videos and is teaching digital citizenship – trying to get 3-5th grade certified for digital citizenship

d. November 2nd Chinese acrobats coming at 1:30 for assembly

e. Sept was Mom’s fundraiser for HO, leadership representatives will go to Mom’s to pick up check we earned
VI. Teacher(s) Report
a. Maggie (K)- eventful 45 days so far, bat unit, did field trip to Book Family Farm, student testing starts Monday to get ready for conferences
b. Nicole (K)- Similar to Maggie’s report, also on bats, 50s day celebration with sock hop will be Thursday for the 50th day of school, starting pumpkin investigating

VII.      PTO- Board Member Reports

a. President/Vice-President - None
b. Events/Fundraising
i. Jog-a-thon: We don’t have exact numbers yet, but we made net profit of ~$20K. Lunch is a logistical hassle so we will likely not do the PTO coordinated lunch afterward next year; we will go back to the district provided BBQ lunch. The website had glitches so it was proposed to move toward a better website to collect donations. Overall very successful event. Music was appropriate this year – even without a DJ all went really well and kids had a good time!
ii. Soup & Serenade: Tomorrow at 5pm!!! First year we will sell HO mugs too. Will have gear table also. We need more people to help serve soup – all PTO members are needed.
iii. Karaoke Night: Fri 11/16 @ 6-8pm, Karaoke machine being donated, family night event (free), concessions will be available also
iv. Play concessions: Callie will coordinate and will set up a sign-up to get helpers

v. Spring Fling update – None 

vi. We will sell water at the band concert – no concessions 

c. Corporate Liaison - None
d. Publicity - None
e. Arts Committee – Peter Pan Updates:
i. New this year, presale reserved seating sold online. The front six rows premium $10 each; then 10 rows behind will be $7 each; general admission will be bench seats $5 each, 6 ticket max per purchase. Open floor seating on the floor in the front for kids will still require a general admission ticket.
ii. Cast parent will provide flowers to be sold at concession stand, cast photographer signed up, will discourage people from taking photo/video in the audience
iii. Costumes are due next week

iv. The set building party will be Nov 3rd 9-noon. The set is fairly basic this year.
f. Parent Volunteer Coordinators

i. Rachael – all classroom rep spots are now filled! Thank you!
g. Green Committee
i. Michelle- work days went well, still have more bark to lay. John Chamberlin will be doing the pond and stream building. We will have work days to plant new native plants. Question: Could we add Lowes logo to publicity materials since they have donated so much? We need to publicly acknowledge their effort and donations. More info to come.
h. Treasurers Report - None
VIII. Classroom reports-Room Reps
a. 4th grade- finished dog unit, went to guide dog for the blind field trip, they are now finishing up the 9-paragraph essay, took first test after first math unit, finishing up 6-week lacrosse unit;  started electives this week, working on sign language, made soup with items from garden.
b. 2nd grade- Dragon class collected seeds at the park, learning about how plants disburse seeds, school based service project – weed control (weekly hand weeding to continue).
c. 2nd grade, Sarah- Family culture day celebration with candle light lunch, learned about family history and heritage, moving into community

d. 5th grade, Michelle– pine needle weave baskets, super projects: Native Americans, space or climbing topic options, writing and presentations, tracking the moon, mystery science, cubism art, volume and 3D objects, added a cozy corner where they hang their own works of art in the classroom, learning about planets and sun, doing battle of the books – contest of favorite reading

e. 1st grade, Friend-  study of plants and animals (organisms), also looking at traits – what offspring share with their parents
f. Kinder- Pumpkin patch and farm, life cycle of the apple and pumpkin, bats, beginning first trimester assessments, heart words
g. 4th grade, Pendergrass: about 2 weeks behind Beth’s class, 3 more field trips coming up this month, last week for lacrosse (Chico State men’s lacrosse coach), moving into the California unit, will be reading Island of the Blue Dolphins, big buddies are Rm 15 students. The lacrosse event was incredible at Wildwood and what great exposure for the students.

h. 1st grade (Rm 1): A lot of reading going on, finished up science unit on sounds, will go to Chico Nature Ctr in early Nov, working on creating classroom library, Cordy is doing a great job 

i. TK, Brown: Book Family Farm field trip, just set up the new light table, learning about spiders, learning zoophonics (letter G this week) with one letter each week, gathering costumes for Esplanade House donation (learning compassion and giving), next will be blankets for charities – more info to come, field trips coming up – Shrek Jr.
j. 5th Grade, Hildebrandt:  Writing 3 paragraph essay on getting along. Going onto next lesson on Wordly Wise, going on a field trip to Laxson to see mariachi, mystery science.

k. K, Rickets: See above report, vampire bats do not turn into vampires, looked at insides of pumpkin and counting the seeds, kids are enjoying counting

l. 3rd Grade, Dennis: Have been on many field trips recently, finishing up Maidu unit and moving into other local history with the Bidwell Mansion tour. Students are doing well and loving 3rd grade.
IX. Old Business - Follow up from last meeting: 

a. We proposed increasing the curriculum budget by $89.55 to cover nearly half of the amount of keyboarding without tears. This was an intro item in Sept to be voted on in Oct. Approved
b. Now that our budget is above $50K/year we have to file more lengthy taxes. It was proposed to pay for a tax preparer or parent volunteer that is qualified. Cost will be approx. $250. This was an intro item in Sept to be voted on in Oct if no volunteer is identified. Approved if still needed

X. New Business
a. Matt Bentley shared about the possible expansion to 6th grade and desire to get more families involved. Will be reaching out to Melinda’s class, Rm 10, to get interest from the other 5th grade class. Michelle Copper families seem to have interest.  Want 25-28 commitments by Jan 15th. If we can get the commitment, we can proceed with getting a room, teacher, etc. set up for next year. Matt will have information at Soup & Serenade. Matt will work closely with Brian to get commitment forms distributed. Ideas for reasons to stay: 6th grade 4-5 day field trip (coastal trip or environmental camp) and many additional field trip opportunities, leadership opportunities, friends will move forward together whether here or joining into a middle school in 7th grade. Ideas were proposed to discuss with the students and get them to commit – parents often will support what the kids want to do. It was suggested that the  emphasis needs to be with the kids even more so than the parents.
b. Sue proposed an opportunity to bring Confident Classrooms, public speaking program for TK-5th grade. Discussion occurred about bringing this opportunity in spring for 4th & 5th grade elective. Right now the teachers are focusing is on implementing a new math program.
Adjourn
c. Next PTO Meeting – Thursday November 15th 6-8pm in the Hooker Oak Library
Meeting adjourned at 7:37pm by Heather Duggins 
